


discussed Neighbourhood Watch in our area. There seemsd to be ganeral
agreement that the vary formal hisrarchical scheme that used to exist was
too unuwieldy, and so it was suggested that groups of neighbours should get
together and aorganiss their own mutual support, and each group appoint a
representative. We also need one other person to act as averall
Coordinator. When a volunteer was requested, thare was dead silsnce in the
hall (surprise, surprise), so it was left to the Ratepayers Association
Cammittee to Find ons.

The Coordinator will merely act as the the pipeline between the police and
the various neighbourhood groups - no other organisaticnal activity is
envisaged. So if you would like to fulfil a vital role in helping our
Community security, Tom Baker on B81439-340 or Marilyn Trubuhovich on B81439-
266 would be delighted to hear from you.
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WAIATARUA RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION 25th JUBILEE

This big event takes place in September 13989, and your committee is
actively considering ways of celebrating the esvent. We would like toc have
something permanent to mark the occasion, and as the Community Centre is
the hub of the Community, one option we are considering is an extension to
the building. Nothing is yet decided, but the gensral idea is to extend
the rear of the building by up to 3.6 metres - the exact distance will
depend on the results from test bores to check soil conditions For the
foundations. We see several benefits from this project:

- A larger stage and fFloor area in the main hall.
= Space in the library fFor a separate children’s section.

= A new room on the libhrary level, connected by stairs with the back of
the stage. This could be used as a separate meeting room, and/or a
storage area/dressing room for the Drama Group.

= The new stairs would give another emergency exit from the main hall.

- Extra and more conveniently located storage space for the Playcsntre
from space released by the Drama Group.

The costs of the project are vague at the moment, but us gusss at it being
between $15000 and $30000, depending on the final size and the extent to
which we can do the work ocurselves rathsr than contracting it out.

The Waitemata City Council appears enthusiastic about the project at this
stage, and we can expect Financial support From that directian.

The question is whether there is the enthusiasm in Waiatarua to raise
maybe as much as $10000 in support of this improvement to what is a
central and to many of us very important part of Community life.

What do you think of the idea? Do you have any other ideas (hig or small)
for celebrating this jubilee? A sketch plan of the extensions is available
in the Library. Please try and Find the time to look at them and give your
comments, or you can phone with suggestions or comments to 8148-353.

We will kesp you up to date with developments and ideas in Future issues
of the newsletter. Watch this space!
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